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“BE THE INSPIRATION”

April 22nd, 2019

Welcome: President Jacki Shambaugh opened today’s meeting by ringing the bell and our 
traditional Pledge Allegiance.   

Invocation:  Neil Waldman 

Neil is officially back from Arizona.  Welcome back we missed you!

Lunch:  For those that missed today’s meeting missed a fantastic lunch.  Garden salad, mixed 
vegetables, seafood medley, roasted chicken, coffee and ice cream cake for desert.

UPDATES
Farmers Market:  NEW LOCATION.  The market will be moved to the Library.  The market 
will now be an open market – which will be open to more vendors. The market will open July 
10th and will start at 4:30PM and end slightly before the concert starts.  We will have a shorter 
season with 8 dates.  This will encourage more customers.  We are also looking for sponsors and 
vendors – please send Matt any suggestions on both.

Earth Day Clean Up – April 22nd 

Rotary Installation – DAVE THE DATE  June 27th 

District Conference – will be held at the DoubleTree in Danvers this year.  Save the date:  May 
3rd and 4th.  4 different districts will be attending.  Please go to the Rotary website to register.

Guest Speaker – 

Becky Kilborn – announced 3 NEW projects that the Rotary Board of Directors has approved.  
1.  Working with Dick Moody and the DPW on installing a NEW Flag Pole at Danvers High 
School near the football field.  2.  Rail Trail – picnic tables that are wheel chair accessible and 
seating.   3.  Endicott Park Pavilion.  The pavilion will offer covered seating with picnic tables 
near the apple orchard.

Tom Standring – presented a Rotary Coin.  This coin highlights the “Service Above Self” and 
the “Four Way Test”.  Tom referenced this towards our commitment to not just Rotary but to the 
community we serve.   

Announcements



Guest Rotarians:  No Guests

Guests:  No Guests 

CRUISE – more info to come but it looks like we will me sailing that Salem Harbor waters 
again this summer.  Stay Tuned.  

Rotary Shirts – Matt Schroeder and Shelly Silverman are taking orders for Rotary t-shirts.  
Please let Shelly know what size shirt you will need.  Cost:  $20 running shirt.  $25 for golf/polo 
shirt The t-shirts will be for all Rotary members and will be worn during Rotary events – such as 
volunteering, Farmers Market, Dictionary Project, Food Pantry, etc….

Sheriff’s Report.  Sheriff Brad collected $66.00 

Neil – is back, Matt weather, Mary Beth – Spring, Jacki – Mohegan Sun, Shelly – Easter, John – 
Easter with family, Kim – seeing everyone, Larry – skiing, Brian – going to Arizona, Becky – 
weather, 

Birthdays – NO Bday’s reported today

Raffle:  Annelie and Neil both picked a couple of non winners   Odds of winning is going up.

Bread Raffle: Annelie and Gary won the bread.  Congrats!  

Have a great week

John Somes
Rotarian Bulletin Editor


